

## Faye Owens

## Serving With



October – December 2016

## Dear Praying Friends,

Thank you for all the beautiful birthday cards and Christmas cards you sent to me in December. I also want to thank you for the special Christmas gifts you gave. I am always humbled by your generosity and thoughtfulness. My old printer is worn out and I will use part of the money for that and some office supplies that I need. I hope all of you had a very Merry Christmas celebrating our Lord's birth. I spent Christmas with my children and grandsons. As always this time of the year, we especially miss Russell and are looking forward to the Lord's return!

I had the flu the last of October and have not been really well since then. Along with the flu, I had a respiratory infection and a sinus infection which seems to linger on. I think all the smoke from the wild fires we had in the upstate of South Carolina made my health problems worse. I am feeling better after three rounds of antibiotics and a steroid shot.

Even though my health has not been the best I was able to attend the work day (Nov. 4th) and the retreat (Nov. 5th) at Camille Correctional in Columbia, SC. It was a lot of work but well worth the effort. We had several ladies saved and we counselled with many more. Since the women's prisons have been combined our attendance was more than usual. There were about 250 women who signed up to come. During 2016 there was a total of 41 ladies make professions of faith in the facilities I work in. Praise the Lord!

Good News Club ended on December 7 with a special party for the kids. We will start back on January 18 with a lesson series on Moses. We had 10 children come forward for salvation during the first half of the school year. Please pray for all the volunteers as they work with these children each week. We are looking forward to the New Year and another chance to make a difference in the lives of these precious children.

Please pray for my mother as her health continues to decline. She has been a Christian for many years which is the greatest blessing of all. God bless you and thank you for having a part in my ministries.

Faye Owens

Home Address: 1004 Winding Creek Rd., Liberty, SC 29657

Phone: (864) 843-1348 Email: rfowens@bellsouth.net Home Church: Camp Creek Baptist Church/ Pastor Bo Mackey 116 Camp Creek Rd., Central, SC 29630

Phone: (864) 868-2847

Mission Address: Baptist International Missions, Inc. (BIMI) P.O. Box 9215, Chattanooga, TN 37412 Phone: (423) 344-5050